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Current President of CAL Beth Wrenn-Estes (Lone Tree Library, Douglas County Libraries) is 
joined this year by Vice-president/President-elect Martin Garner (Regis University, Denver). 

CAL’s 2007 Annual Conference, “Get RadiCAL,” will be 8-10 November, at the John Q. 
Hammons Convention Center/Holiday Inn near Denver International Airport. 

Colorado’s collaborative virtual reference program, Ask Colorado, was able to keep patrons 
informed while recent snowy conditions shut down libraries across the Front Range. Ask 
Colorado coordinator Kris Johnson and librarians from around the region logged in from home 
and responded to requests for information throughout the blizzard and aftermath. Librarians were 
able to link concerned patrons with information about closures, travel limitations, and weather 
conditions, all key topics during such a situation. For more information on Ask Colorado, see 
www.askcolorado.org. 

Respectfully submitted,  
Annie Epperson 

 


